## **September 11, 2025**

The Eastman City Council met in a called meeting on the above date at 8:00 a.m. The following members were present: Sebrina Williams, Graham Snyder, and Mark Peacock. Others present were City Manager Spencer Barron, Assistant City Manager Dayna Winslette, and City Clerk April Sheffield. Also in attendance were department heads Brandon Brisco, Gerald Fordham, and Wynnon Pittman.

The meeting was called to order by Councilor Snyder.

Councilor Peacock gave the invocation.

## APPROVE FENCING QUOTE FOR PICKLEBALL COURTS @ CITY PARK:

The purpose of the called meeting was to approve a fencing quote so work could begin quickly before the next contractor came to finish the pickleball courts. Mr. Pittman secured two quotes for the fencing job after reissuing the bid packet to quote installing approximately 528 linear feet of 6-foot-high vinyl coated chain link fencing with 4 walk gates and using 8ga(11ga) finish. Garrett Industries came in with a bid of \$23,100. Batts Contracting quoted a bid of \$21,000. Wynnon recommended going with Jody Batts because his price was a little lower and he guaranteed to be complete by the 15<sup>th</sup> when the painter arrived to finish the courts. **The decision to use Jody Batts Contracting for \$21,000 was approved unanimously on a motion from Councilor Peacock and seconded by Councilor Williams.** When asked, Manager Barron stated that he hoped to be able to pull the funds from ARPA.

On a motion from Councilor Peacock, a second from Councilor Williams, and a unanimous vote, the meeting was adjourned.	
CHAIRMAN	CITY CLERK